
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas 2020 and Covid Update 

Dear friends and supporters of Masazane Soup Kitchen, 

2020 has certainly been a difficult year for millions of people 
around the world.   

We hope that our friends and supporters have managed to stay safe through these tough times.   

Too many people in South Africa and elsewhere have experienced the loss of loved ones, others have lost 
jobs and livelihoods.  One article I read recently claimed that in April this year as we were in our level 5 ‘hard 
lockdown’, 47% of respondents to a national survey said that they had no money for food by the end of the 
month. So we were appalled by the corruption in this country that saw the selfish chasing and theft of Covid-19 
funding for personal gain. 

But we have also seen the very best of people on 
display. In our case, it was in the hard work and 
dedication of our gogos.  These six women, all over 
the age of 60 – one in her 80s – have come through 
2020 in good health and with enthusiasm for getting 
back to ‘normal’ again as soon as possible in 2021.   

Between March and August, lockdown regulations 
meant that schools were closed and because our 
kitchen is on the grounds of the Mbekweni Primary 
School, no meals could be provided for hungry 
children. But when we were able to reopen in 
lockdown level 2, the team enthusiastically received 
their donated PPE supplies and set to work.  

 

Our team of gogos is ably supported by our Project Manager, Shireen 
Willemse, on whom we have relied so heavily this year to purchase 
supplies and generally ensure the smooth operation of the Kitchen.  Our 
Treasurer, Brian Davison, works quietly in the background to ensure that 
our funds are wisely used, and he monitors all expenditure.  By his 
calculation, each meal that we serve costs approximately R3.50, or 
about 25c in US$. 

We were delighted to be able to take Christmas hampers and gifts out to 
the Kitchen this week for the gogos, and parcels for 150 children chosen 
by them. Thanks to the team of Christmas angels who helped with this 
huge task!  

 

The whole team thanks you for your continued support and 
enthusiasm for this project, which really does make a difference 

in the lives of hungry children.  With this newsletter we send 
blessings to you and your loved ones as 2020 draws to a close. 



Our special thanks go to our supporters and donors: 
 

Organisations: 
Bethel Congregational Church, 

Paarl 
The Boston City Singers 

Community Kitchens 

D.G. Murray Trust 
Goettinger Rotarians 

Mbekweni Primary School 
Outliers 

Rondebosch United Church 

Rotary Club of Claremont 
Soroptimists – Cape of Good Hope 

Soroptimists – Laramie, USA 
Valcare Trust 

 

Individuals : 
Anonymous 

Alex Latimer 
Annette Spykerman 

Anthea Jacobs 
Barbara Harris 

Brian Davison 

Carl and Julie Malin 
Carolyn Butler 

Catherine Champanis 
Christine Snyders 

Dalene Krone 

Daniela and Alex Tysl  

David Howard 
Diane Rich and family 

Doreen Scott 
Elizabeth Darkwa 

Erika Lencses 

Fiona McLennan 
Frances Barnett 

Frances Smith 
Gracia and Wolfgang Steiner 

Heather Mack 

Helen Hutchinson 
Iwona and Olaf Bongwald 

Janina and Heinrich Menn  
Jeanne Pienaar 

Jechoutek sisters 

Jenny Simpson 
Johan Maree 

Johannes und Marlene Leistner  
Jonathan Nyberg 

Joye Dickens 
Julian and Judy Cooke 

Kate Laburn Peart 

Lindsay and Tessa Kennedy 
Linda Wayman 

Lucky Levitt 
Lydia Boeddinghaus 

Lynne Pretorius 

Maike and Ino Rass 

Manueal Daun  
Maria Ockhuys 

Marilyn Votaw (co-founder) 
Marion and Johan Fagan  

Michael Ware 

Moragh Paxton 
Nicola Peart + Will Jordan 

Pam Kane-Smith 
Pastor Actor Mntanga  

Pastor Norman Hans 

Patrick Boucher 
Rob and Celeste Habiger 

Robert Steiner 
Roland Wilcox 

Rudzani Muloiwa 

Russell Davies 
Sascha Otterbach 

Selina Palm 
Sheilagh Bill 

Shireen and Erin Willemse 
Stepanie Beutner + Thorsten Tipp 

Shirley Janes 

Sue Segar 
Tammy Philpott 

Votaw Family 
Wendy and Roy Cheek 

William Berry 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We are thankful for the support from Rondebosch United Church, Cape Town,  

through their Samaritan Partners Trust,  
contributions from church services, and ongoing prayer support. 

Masazane Soup Kitchen 
c/o Rondebosch United Church 

18 Belmont RoadRondebosch 7700, South Africa 

www.rondebosch-united-church.net 

Donations to: 
 

Masazane Soup Kitchen and Child 

Protection Project 

First National Bank 

Rondebosch 

Account number:  62783960894 

Swift code: FIRNZAJJ 

NPO: 207-414 

Please request a tax receipt from us should 

this be helpful. 

Contact us: 

Judy Cooke 

cooke@mweb.co.za 

082 612 4662 

Gogo Martha Mdingi 

 073 569 7822                                      

Shireen Willemse 

 084 662 3427 

Kate Laburn Peart 

katelaburnpeart@gmail.com   

073 144 9277 

Please FIND and FOLLOW us on Facebook 
https://www.facebook.com/Masazane-Soup-Kitchen-and-Child-Protection-Project-1408662505907226/ 
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